

Statewide Homeless Council (SHC)
August 12, 2014
Augusta, ME

Council Members Present: 
Don Harden, Donna Kelley, Jon Bradley, John Gallagher, Cullen Ryan, Jeff Vane
Council Members Not Present: 
Wes Phinney, Elizabeth Szatkowski, Shawn Yardley, Guy Cousins
Guests:  Cindy Namer, MaineHousing; Denise Lord, MaineHousing; Mary Francis Bartlett, City of Augusta; Thomas Ptacek, Preble Street; Betty Palmer, MMHS; Elaine Varney, Home Together; Betty King, Bath Collaborative ; Christine Hufnagel, Community Concepts; Norm Maze, Shalom House; Craig Phillips, Tedford Housing
Minutes by:  Scott Tibbitts, MaineHousing.
Minutes Reviewed: Accepted as submitted. 
Agenda Review: No additions or changes.

Announcements: 
· Don Harden - LAASH-Policy Committee is moving toward a more action oriented approach. Next meeting Sept 3, 9:00 A.M. to 12:00 at Community Concepts. Don will send the minutes to be posted on the www.mainehomelessplanning.org website.
· Betty King, Bath Collaborative - Deb Keller of Bath Housing spoke at their last meeting. Next month Trish Leeman will come to talk about PATH.
· Jon B.- Public Hearing Aug 20th 2:00 DHHS Augusta, to discuss changes to SNAP Food Supplement Benefits (a flyer was sent out earlier). Would SHC like to take a stand on this? A MOTION was made for SHC to weigh in against those proposed changes. Jeff will be there and is willing to present on behalf of SHC. Cullen will provide talking points.  Motion seconded and PASSED.
· Jon B. – The Project Monitoring and Evaluation Sub-Committee (A joint committee of Portland and MCOC) would  like to be on SHC Sept agenda.
· Betty P. – The Coordinated Assessment Sub-Committee (also a joint committee) is hoping to be done with their work by October.

· Betty K.- asked about the proposed SHC Coastal Forum. We are still hoping to do it this fall. Holly Stover was going to look into organizing it. Don H. said there seems to be a question on which areas it should cover- just Sagadahoc and Lincoln? What about Waldo and Knox? Brunswick and Harpswell are technically part of Cumberland County but they should be included too. 
· Jon B.-Preble Street is hoping to develop another 30 unit facility for people who are Chronically Homeless and are medically comprised.   
· VOA also working to develop a new project for Veterans who are homeless.

GOAL TWO, MaineHousing Updates:
The LIHTC 100 Voucher Initiative:

This is S L O W L Y moving forward (going on two years now).
- Denise Lord has been working with DHHS on drafting a Joint RFP (Request for Proposals) with a strong emphasis on the assessment, screening, and planning components - not just placement.

-John G. would like to bring in some owners of these types of properties and get input and feedback from them before the RFP goes out.
-Cindy pointed out that this is a “Pilot” program, but we don’t want it to be a “Boutique Program” - we want it to be a Best Practice model that can be expanded and used elsewhere.

-Donna K. suggested that maybe moving slow is not a bad thing if it means it is done right. Sometimes rushing to make it happen can lead to unforeseen problems down the road.

-John G. said he wants to make sure everything has been done to help this succeed.

-Elaine V. asked if there is a program that would let someone, such as a Landlord interested in helping people who are homeless, bring a building up to the HQS level to allow it to be used. Denise said there is a Home Repair Program offered through local CAP Agencies that can help with single family homes and small (1 to 3 Unit) apartment buildings that are owner occupied.
HCV Program Changes:

Denise L. also spoke about HCV changes that are being proposed. A revised Administrative Plan will be presented at the Sept 23rd Board meeting. In 2013, virtually no new vouchers were issued due to Sequestration. Funding has been restored to 2012 levels, so some vouchers are available and are being issued, but it’s been slow. Of the 12000 total households on the waitlist,
925 names were pulled recently. Nearly half were found not to qualify, were unreachable, or had already found some other option and no longer met the guidelines. 11% are now in the verification process and 15% are currently searching for housing. So far, after five months, only 3% of the 925 have leased up. 

In an effort to increase those numbers (up to 3,600 Households) MaineHousing will:
-begin offering Security Deposits, but these are limited to probably only for about 100 vouchers.

-be contacting all searchers and offering help with searches and other info.

-promote use of Home to Stay HCV vouchers which at this point are at 50 % utilization.
-Send notice to Home To Stay agencies regarding reallocation of the remaining STEP vouchers.

Donna K. asked if there is any way to direct those HCV vouchers to BRAP clients? Denise said there is a part of the new plan that may tie in with BRAP (for those who were homeless). Of the 925 –nearly all indicated homeless or DV status at the time of their initial application, but many are no longer homeless when their names are pulled. HCV is working to develop a system for taking referrals from shelter and DV populations to move this along more quickly.
Jon B. asked if these vouchers able to be used anywhere?  John G. explained that there are still the jurisdictional issues. Porting is also still an issue - if MaineHousing vouchers get ported to another area, we lose them and we need to reach and maintain 3,600 to continue to get that level of funding moving forward.
Cullen would like MaineHousing to look at and target BRAP clients. This will help with the Long Term Stayers Initiative, and will allow LTS for targeting over those who are homeless only for a short time. John G. pointed out that 90% of MaineHousing vouchers annually are going to people coming out of shelters. These are often vouchers we have available due to turn over - often for lack of adequate services/support – sometimes turnover of more than 50 vouchers a month. Cullen added that there were a number of projects developed during the 1998 SuperNOFA, all of them set up as supportive housing for homeless populations, and none of them with rental subsidies making them difficult to fill. MaineHousing could look for vacancies in those units and direct vouchers there. Denise pointed out HCV is a “Choice” program so we cannot tell people where they need to live. But we can implement a philosophy of engagement and encouragement. It is not just about completing the paperwork - we need to work with the families to keep them in housing. It is more about helping, not just about compliance.

Shelter Statistics:
Cindy provided updated information on Shelter Statistics and data that she has been preparing for MaineHousing’s Program Review. The first half of this year has seen an increase of about 43 total clients compared to the same time frame last year, but overall bed nights are down 14% and LOS numbers are down 25%. The numbers for HTS providers are down by 4 clients and down 12% bed nights. The Portland Housing Authority contribution of 40 vouchers or Chronically Homeless, and Shelter Plus Care prioritization of CH have also contributed to these reductions. 

Members asked if we could also look at shelter data to see where people exit to? Or approach it from the other end, not just who is leasing up but where are they coming from? 
Can we show how many shelter clients get HTS, SHC, HCV etc.? Do we know if clients are staying in housing once the Navigators step back? Are those longer time connections being made? Also, can these numbers be broken out by region for the Sept meeting? 
Jon B. asked if we can we get updated Veterans data for the next round of SSVF applications.
They would like to be able to see where numbers are down vs where they have not decreased yet so they can focus there. Betty suggested it would be good to get more input/referrals from places like; DAV, Legions, etc. Jon said the Preble SSVF gets more Veterans referrals from those types of places than they do from shelters.

Goal Three, DHHS Updates:
Long Term Stayers:
No DHHS representatives were present here today but Cindy was able to provide some information.  The SHC CH focus appears to be very successful. MaineHousing is providing the reports to Chet and he is reaching out to shelters and connecting with LAA’s (Local Administrative Agencies, for S+C and BRAP) to promote the initiative.  

Between VASH, S+C, HCV and STEP there seems to be more vouchers available but we need to coordinate better and we need more affordable housing units where they can be used. Also need to work on targeting the right resource to the right client, not the old shotgun approach where they apply for everything. 
We also need to build relationships with Landlords - often one at a time. Sometimes it’s about not wanting to work with “difficult” clients but other times it’s because of the standards (HQS) required and the lack of funds to fix the place. Cindy said our next Housing Counseling Grant may provide training on “How to Be a Good Tenant” classes and provide “Certificates” that people can talk with Landlords about. 
PATH:

As of July 1st PATH is serving only “Literally Homeless”. This should help to eliminate many forensic (corrections) referrals. There had been some concerns about PATH expectations regarding data but the recent Bowman Training helped to clarify some of these as fare as Data completeness and quality. The issue revolved around the difference between those who were “enrolled” in the program, vs. those who were merely being “assessed” for the program. 

-There was some concern that Youth, Elderly, and people with Severe and Persistent Mental Illness are not always well served by the shelter system and tend to bounce around - if they no longer meet the strict definition - they cannot be served by PATH. This is a problem.
-Betty K. said they now know of about eight people who are on the streets or in condemned buildings in the Bath area, and asked if they can connect them with Tedford Navigators and/or with PATH too. Yes, and Craig P. said Tedford is trying to do more outreach, in the Bath area.
-Don H. Suggested this could be a topic at the Homeless Forum in the Midcoast this Fall.

Shelter Funding:
The Legislative Group is looking at numbers and double checking figures. They are talking with shelters across the state to get more input and they hope to have another shelter meeting in Sept to discuss with everyone.

All 4 Goals:

State and Federal Updates
Federal: a number of Maine folks attended the recent NAEH Conference in DC and had a chance to meet with our delegation. Senator King signed on with the Runaway and Homeless Youth Act (RHYA). Talking points included McKinney Vento funding, HCV, RHYA and the National Housing Trust Fund. THUD funding is probably on hold until December.

State: Governor’s proposal to cut municipal General Assistance if they provide General Assistance to undocumented immigrants is still facing opposition and may result in a court case.

Continuum Updates:

MCOC and Portland COC Grant Inventory and Registration processes are done. The NOFA is expected be out soon. The Planning Groups are meeting and are going to present their recommendations to COCs soon.
Portland CoC is appealing the two year term restriction of reallocated funds that led to an overall budget shortfall and other projects being pushed into Tier 2. 
Other:
Fall SHC Forum-October-will talk more next month-need to hear from Holly S.
Next Meeting: 
September 9th [image: image1.png]
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